UNITED

Jimmy D. Samartzis
Managing Director
Global Environmental Affairs and Sustainability

November 17, 2011

Mr. Jerome Lavigne-Delville

Head of Participants Management and
Communications on Progress

United Nations

New York, NY 10017

USA

Dear Mr. Lavigne-Deville,

This letter is to request an adjustment to the United Airlines Communication on Progress submission
deadline. We would like to request that our deadline be extended to September 2012 in order to better
reflect our current reporting cycle. As you may know, United Airlines and Continental Airlines
announced the merger of the two companies in October of 2010. We continue to focus on the merger of
the two subsidiary carriers and are working towards a single operating certificate to merge the operations
of the two airlines.

An adjusted reporting deadline of September 2012 will coincide with the subsidiary United Airlines
reporting cycle and will reflect our continued progress of integrating the two airlines.

United Airlines is proud to be a signatory to the United Nations Global Compact and we look forward to
our continued participation. Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

ez

Jimmy Samartzis

Willis Tower, 233 South Wacker Drive-WHQSE, Chicago, IL 60606

A STAR ALLIANCE MEMBER V.-



